JOHN SIMON GUGGENHEIM MEMORIAL FOUNDATION 551 FIFTH AVENUE · NEW YORK · N · Y ·

March 28th, 1955

Dr. José Ferrater Mora Department of Philosophy Bryn Mawr College Bryn Mawr, Pennsylvania

Dear Dr. Mora:

I regret that your application for another Guggenheim Fellowship was not granted. We are never in position—considering the funds at our disposal—to choose for Fellowships more than a small percentage of the total number of our applicants. There is never any alternative for us but to choose from among many able applicants; and it goes without saying that all the Fellows who asked for further Fellowship assistance are very able.

Please pardon the brevity of this. Unfortunately I have to write very many letters like it; for the list of applicants for second Fellowships was a very long one.

With best wishes, I am

Sincerely yours,

lenry Allen Moe

M:a